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August 2024 

High Secretary Report 
Pursuant to the Order’s Constitution and Bylaws Section 38, I, High Secretary Officer, Betty Fiegen, 
submit my report to the 52nd National Convention.  

Under the High Secretary Officer’s duties, it has been my responsibility to insure that accurate records 
are kept of the National Convention and High Court meetings and to report to the High Court and  
the National Convention on any matters as may be requested. Under the High Court’s direction,  
I am to conduct all High Court correspondence. Additionally, I am to report any local court officer’s 
dereliction of duty to the High court and perform all duties incident to the office required by the  
High Court. 

It is my pleasure to report that all minutes of the meetings of the High Court have been completed, 
reviewed, and approved by the High Court. Correspondence from the High Court has been completed 
as deemed necessary.  Per the referendum in 2022 that was mailed to all delegates of the 2020 
convention, I was present during the tabulation process and verified the final counts of the referendum. 
The National Convention will take place in August of 2024. 

It has been an honor to serve as your High Secretary Officer these past four years, and I appreciate the 
confidence you have put in me. 

Thank you. 

Betty Fiegen 
High Secretary Officer  
Catholic Order of Foresters 




